City Council Minutes September 8, 2020

A motion was made by Council Member J. H. Graham, seconded by Mayor
James Mayberry, that pursuant to Section D of the Water & Sewer Extension
Policy the waterline extension be granted for Carson Road as the City
Engineer and City Manager have described. The motion carried by the
following vote:

Aye: 5- Council Member J. H. Graham, Council Member Rob Harrison, Council
Member Art Gernt, Council Member Scot Shanks and Mayor James
Mayberry

b. Discussion and action on Holiday Lake water level and maintenance
procedures

Effective August 2019, the City Council approved a motion for Lake Holiday to be on a
schedule of dropping the water level October 1 through December 31 by 4 feet every 3
years beginning in 2019. Due to record amounts of rainfall last year, the water level did
not drop significantly or long enough for the property owners to complete maintenance
projects. Council member Shanks proposed that the Council consider dropping the
level this year.

Council member Graham stated that Lake Tansi will drop its level on Oct. 31 for two
months. City Manager Wood suggested if Meadow Park Lake is down when Lake
Tansi drops, to send water to Meadow Park Lake so it is conserved within the basin.

A motion was made by Council Member Scot Shanks, seconded by Council
Member Rob Harrison, to drop water level the same as last year on November
1 for two months. The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5- Council Member J. H. Graham, Council Member Rob Harrison, Council
Member Art Gernt, Council Member Scot Shanks and Mayor James
Mayberry

c. Approval to use City-owned property for 2021 State Sporting Clay
Shooting Tournament

The Crossville Shooting Sports Park has requested to use City-owned property at the
old landfill for temporary shooting stands in order to submit a proposal to host the 2021
State Sporting Clay shooting tournament at the park. This would bring in about three
hundred shooters for three to four days and provide good publicity for the area. The
City Engineer has reviewed the site and does not find a conflict with the landfill site.
The event would take place in September 2021, but deadline for submittal is the first
week in September. Staff recommends approval for the use of City property.

A motion was made by Mayor James Mayberry, seconded by Mayor Pro-tem
Art Gernt, to approve use of the property by Crossville Shooting Sports Park.
The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 5- Council Member J. H. Graham, Council Member Rob Harrison, Council
Member Art Gernt, Council Member Scot Shanks and Mayor James
Mayberry

6. City Attorney's Report

d. Approval of Resolution Authorizing Intent to Reimburse Expenses

A resolution must be passed to authorize reimbursement of expenses for the Hwy 127

City of Crossville Page 6



